
February 8, 2021 

Ms. Susan Delamare 

Professor 

The City College of New York  

160 Convent Ave 

Manhattan, New York 10031 

Dear Professor Delamare: 

My name is Ethon Deonarine and I intend to be an engineer, and to assist my ventures I 

have enrolled in your class. Specifically, I want to go down the field of computer 

engineering, although, I am not opposed to switching to electrical engineering. I say that 

with utmost confidence as the two fields are arguably similar, and I am not currently 

equipped with enough experience in both fields to dictate what I would like to pursue for 

the rest of my life. As a child I have always had a knack for all things technological, by 

majoring in computer engineering, there is enough freedom to specify in a variety of 

occupations while still being financially stable for the foreseeable future.  

My short-term goals consist of finishing college and do my absolute best to achieve 

internships and seek anything that can be potentially related to my major. While I may be a 

full-time college student, I do aim to conserve some of my sanity as work will soon come, 

while doing the best academically while not sacrificing my life socially and mentally. My 

long-term goals are based on the foundation I have built with my short-term goals, with 

certain backup plans if things do not sail smoothly. In the future, I would have liked to 

accomplish many things, one of those being the very cliché comfortable but not too 

comfortable lives. For example, I would like to own a house in New York City and still be 

financially stable to pursue what I see interesting and challenging. Computer engineering 

is the line of best fit when it comes to a major that will eventually become challenging 

enough to still be entertaining day by day compared to other majors.   

Engineering will always be a field that can somehow some way help and better society. 

Every engineer can have purpose, as humans by nature often tend to create problems after 

one has been solved. Some problems will be currently impossible to fully fix, but the 

works of engineers can alleviate issues and reduce the burden that some might have. The 

impossible can be achieved with enough time and engineering, I mean we have gone to the 

moon! In twenty, two hundred, or even two thousand years engineers will be doing what 

they were meant to be doing, solving problems that are important to the betterment of 

society.  

Sincerely, 

 

Ethon Deonarine 

Student, Future Engineer 


